

## Connecticut

Delaware

District of Columbia

Maine

Maryland

Massachusetts

**New Hampshire** 

New Jersey

New York

Pennsylvania

Rhode Island

Vermont

Virginia

Notice of Actions Taken by Ozone Transport Commission

(June 2, 2020) Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the Ozone Transport Commission (OTC) has postponed its annual public spring meeting until the fall. The date and venue (in-person or virtual) are to be determined.

In order to maintain the operations of the OTC during this time, the Commission under Article X of its bylaws undertook several actions on June 2, 2020 during a webinar caucus.

The OTC actions are:

- Approved postponing the annual public spring meeting until the fall of 2020
- 2. Approved sending a recommendation to the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency under Clean Air Act section 184(c)
- Approved the annual charge to the OTC Stationary & Area Sources Committee
- 4. Approved the annual charge to the OTC Mobile Sources Committee
- 5. Approved a letter to the U.S. EPA on diesel truck NOx emission standards
- 6. Approved an OTC statement on regional cooperation to promote medium- and heavy-duty zero-emission vehicles (ZEVs)
- 7. Completed the succession to the new OTC officers who will serve for the next 12 months, effective immediately.

###

89 South St., Suite 602 Boston, MA 02111 (617) 259-2005 www.otcair.org